



Private and Confidential

SPONSOR Lord Harris of Peckham

CHIEF EXECUTIVE

Sir Daniel Moynihan Ed.D, M.A., B.Sc. (Econ)

Scott Davies (via email only to reguest-617507-1793742f@whatdotheyknow.com)

Dear Scott

Thank you for your email dated 4 November 2019 requesting information about Harris Academy Merton.

Your request:

- Q. How many buildings do you occupy which have air conditioning. Provide addresses?
- Q. Who is the responsible person for ensuring that your buildings are legally compliant on this mandatory environmental matter? Provide the name, position, address, email address and direct telephone number of the responsible person.
- Q. All reports are mandatorily lodged on a Government database. No reports are currently lodged or are out of date, you are therefore non-compliant. Has your Governing Body been made aware of this breach?
- Q. Provide the name and email address of the ultimate person who has made the decision to ignore this Environmental Legislation.
- Q. Provide the name and email address of the Board Principal/Director of the Organisation.
- Q. If you use a Facilities Management Company to manage compliance, who are they?

Our response:

- Two buildings.
 Harris Academy Merton, Wide Way, Mitcham, Surrey, CR4 1BP.
- 2. The Principal. These contact details are publicly available on the academy website.
- 3. The academy have recently commissioned an inspection and are awaiting certification for this, therefore we do not deem the academy to be non-compliant.
- 4. As stated, the academy have recently commissioned an inspection and are currently awaiting certification for this, so we do not deem the academy to be non-compliant.
- 5. These contact details are available on the academy and Federation websites.
- 6. This is not applicable as the academy does not use a facilities management company.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

Head of Compliance
Harris Federation
4th Floor Norfolk House
Wellesley Road
Croydon
CRO 1LH
dpo@harrisfederation.org.uk

Harris Federation

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision.

Yours sincerely,

Paul Tunnicliffe

Head of Human Resources